
EAST MOUNTAIN NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION

Minutes for December 13, 2023

Attendees:  24

The meeting was called to order at 7:05 PM by President Bob McGovern. He then led the
membership in the Pledge of Allegiance followed by a moment of silence for our 
departed neighbors and any sick neighbors..

Our community police officer and legislative representative - Michael DiGiovancarlo-
spoke:

 Speed bumps were installed on East Mt. Rd. by the park - will be pulled up soon. 
 Police department should be increasing by next summer - new police officers 

graduating. Another session starting also so hopefully force will increase.
 Red light cameras on hold - state wants city to pay for each camera installed.
 Talked a little about the future with electric vehicles and the effect on our electric 

bills

Secretary report is online.
Treasury report was given.

Bob thanked those who helped put the lights on the tree and thanked Bob Perigard for 
donating an electrical cord for the lights.

Researching costs to replace several damaged flags. Also, Bob suggested asking Boy 
Scouts to help with the installation and removal of flags next year.

Meeting was adjourned at 7:25 PM

Food and drinks were served for our end of year social.


